
 

 

VISION 
Our vision is to maintain a safer Queen Anne’s County 

where citizens and Law Enforcement are joined 

together, the rights of all persons are respected, and 

community values are reflected. 

 

MISSION 
The Queen Anne’s County Office of the Sheriff is 

committed to protecting life, property and individual 

rights while maintaining peace and order. “Prompt, 

Professional and Courteous police services with a no 
tolerance to crime approach”. 

 

GOALS 
GOAL 1: Increase the number of patrol sectors in order 

to assign additional patrol coverage to the northern 

end of the county with the goal of reducing law 

enforcement response times and increasing law 

enforcement presence in the community. 

 

GOAL 2: Increase its efforts in reducing Heroin use and 

distribution in Queen Anne’s County and its negative 

effects on crime and quality of life in the county. 

 

GOAL 3: Seek to promote and enhance professional 

development of its staff through various training 

opportunities and programs. 

 

 

 

**This publication will only be available in an 
electronic email format, if someone you know 
would like a copy, please print and pass along. 

A Word from the Sheriff: 

Spring is here, at least we hope! It’s a great time of 

year as schools come to a close, families start to go 

out and enjoy outdoor activities and plan vacations. 

At our Office, we are preparing for the increase in 

traffic and preventing crime from occurring. The 

number one complaint we receive is speeding in our 

communities. The second is the rash of thefts from 

unlocked vehicles.  It’s important to make sure we 

watch our speed, obey traffic laws and prevent 

ourselves from becoming victims of crime by 

removing valuables from our cars. Stealing from 

unlocked cars, fuels the Opioid Epidemic that our 

Nation is facing. If you know of someone who needs 

help with an addiction, visit the link below and let’s be 

a united community and stop this epidemic.  

 http://www.queenannessheriff.org/wp-content/uploads/2016/05/substance-abuse-

information.pdf 

 I can assure you that we are committed to reducing substance abuse in our 

community by working with many allied agencies, and being committed to a goal of 

ZERO deaths, all through Education, Prevention, Mental Health and Enforcement. 

This is an epidemic that has touched each and every one of us, and you have my 

commitment to reducing this to ZERO overdoses and deaths through education, 

awareness and enforcement! 

 So I am personally asking that you and the community report suspicious activity, If 

you see something, say something! Always report suspicious media posts to Law 

Enforcement! Monitor your driving practices stay off of the cell phone, use hands free 

and obey the speed limits.  

 This publication is circulated throughout our agency and the community. I believe 

that it is important to inform you of our progress, both in the community and behind 

the scenes. You should always be informed about the progress made as I serve you as 

your Sheriff, to include the accomplishments with our community and staff. It’s hard 

to believe that our newsletter has circulated for almost twelve years, reaffirming my 

beliefs that communication and transparency to the community is as important as the 

feedback we receive from you. This is open to community input as well as input from 

our staff. This publication is not law enforcement sensitive, so please share this with 

your family and friends. The articles include public safety messages, agency 

information, and statistical data. 

Have a safe and Happy Spring! 

WWW.QUEENANNESSHERIFF.ORG 

 
 

Watch us on YOUTUBE Channel! 
Get Crime Prevention Tips and see who in our  

community is QAC MOST WANTED 
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?

list=PLDB5AAECAC4D281CA 

http://www.queenannessheriff.org/wp-content/uploads/2016/05/substance-abuse-information.pdf
http://www.queenannessheriff.org/wp-content/uploads/2016/05/substance-abuse-information.pdf
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Recruits graduate Academy  

Stats are as of March 30th 2018 

Stats for QA Drug Task Force  

Arrests       14 

Search Warrants    6  

Cases Investigated   39 
 

    The Queen Anne’s County Drug Task Force is a multi-agency task 

forced aimed at combating mid and upper level drug dealers in 

Queen Anne’s County, Maryland. The task force board is comprised 

of members of the Maryland State Police, Queen Anne’s County 

Sheriff’s Office, the Centreville Police Department, the Maryland 

Department of Natural Resources Police and the Office of the Queen 

Anne’s County State’s Attorney.   

    The Queen Anne's County Drug Task Force reports quarterly to the 

Task Force Advisory Board.  The benefit of the Task Force concept is 

that it lessens the manpower and budgetary constraints on each 

participating agency.   

     The investigative case load carried by the task force grows every 

year and many of the crimes investigated have roots or ties in other 

counties and/or states. Investigators at the task force routinely work 

closely with the FBI, DEA, HSI, the ATF, neighboring drug task forces 

and state and federal prosecutors to bring these cases to a success-

ful conclusion and to ensure that all persons involved with the drug/

criminal networks are brought to justice, no matter where they live.  

          Investigators with the task force also routinely work hand in 

hand with the CID units at the Centreville Barrack and the Queen 

Anne’s County Sheriff’s Office to investigate thefts, robberies and 

crimes of violence that often have their roots in the use and sales of 

narcotics.  

 The Queen Anne's County Drug Task Force is a financially self-

sufficient unit, operating off of seized assets at no cost to the tax-

payers of Queen Anne's County.  Besides using seized, drug related 

funds to pay for day to day operational expenses, the task force rou-

tinely pays for training, equipment and other related costs occurred 

by member agencies. 

 If you suspect anyone of distributing or importing drugs in Queen 

Anne's County, you can report them by calling the Queen Anne's 

County Drug Task Force at 410-758- TIPS (8477) or by going on line 

at www.qadtf.com.  

Recent December 2018 academy graduates for the Queen Anne’s County 

Office of the Sheriff. Shown in picture left to right with Major Boardman and 

Sheriff Hofmann – Major Dwayne Boardman, Deputy Eric Thomas, Deputy 

Marybeth Barlow, Deputy Justin Custis, and Sheriff Gary Hofmann.  

The Office of the Sheriff Swat Team 

continues to be ready for callouts as needed.  

So far this year there have been 6 training 

days for the Swat team.  During these 

training days the Team has conducted 

qualifications with rifles and handguns, 

defensive tactics, room clearing and vehicle 

operations.  Some upcoming topics for the 

Swat team are Woodland Tracking Training 

and Tactical Boat Operator Courses.    

SWAT  

Team Update 
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Sheriff’s Office holds annual Law Enforcement Awards Gala 

 The Queen Anne’s County Office of the Sheriff held its second annual 

awards gala on March 24, 2018 at the Kent Island Volunteer Fire 

Department’s Banquet Hall for its employees. This event featured several silent 

auction and door prize items which were donated from many businesses and 

residents throughout the County.  

 In addition to employees and employee families, several outside allied 

agency members and award recipients were also in attendance. There were 

representatives from the Queen Anne’s County States Attorney’s Office, 

Maryland State Police, and the Natural Resources Police who all received 

certificates of appreciation for the ongoing working relationship they share with 

the Sheriff’s Office.  

 To the right is a full list of all award recipients at the Law Enforcement 

Awards Gala. We would also like to thank the Maryland State Police for their 

patrol coverage throughout the county during the time of this event so that our 

staff that was scheduled to work that evening was able to be in attendance. 

Congratulations to all the recipients and thank you to all of our below listed 

sponsors for helping make this event fun filled and memorable for all 

attendees. 

Queen Anne’s County Law Enforcement Gala 

Award Recipients 

 
Narcotics Enforcement Award:  

Deputy Bush, Cpl. Brad Martz, Dfc. Doug Prince 

 

DUI Enforcement Award: 
Cpl. Brad Martz 

 

K9 Commendation Award: 
Cpl. Brad Martz & Spike 

 

Honor Graduate Award: 
Dep. Justin Custis 

 

Life Saving Award: 
Dfc. Doug Prince, Dep. Tim Myers, Dfc. Alex Cooper, Dep. 

Savanna Dickey, Dep. Joe Patikowski, Dfc. Ryan Davidson, 

and Dep. Darin Bush 

 

Hazardous Duty Award: 
Cpl. Chad Hartmetz, Dfc. Andrew Neall, Dep. Mike Piasecki, 

Dep. Lanard Pack, and Dep. Patrick Matteson 

 

Business Service Award: 
Joe Abdalla, Code 3 Association  

and Josh Shonts, Smoke Rattle and Roll 

 

Civilian Service Award: 
Kerriann McCarthy 

Jill Stine 

 

Legion of Honor: 
Sheriff Gary Hofmann, 1st Sgt. Sonny Jones, Dfc. Jason 

Rickard, Dfc. Kevin Fleck, Dfc. Steve Creason, Dfc. Ryan 

Davidson, Dfc. Chris Ahearn, and Dfc. Andrew Neall, Cpl. 

Chad Hartmetz, Dep. Jordan Jarrett, Dep. Pete Sackrider,  

and Dfc. Steve Matthews.  

 

Sheriff’s Commendation Award: 
Dfc. Steve Creason and QAC TV 

Thank you to all of our sponsors! 
Platinum: 

Chase Armington, Elite Custom Gifts 

WaWa 

Mullikins Auto Body 

 

Gold: 

The Dabal Family 

Queenstown Bank 

Elligail Charters 

The Hilton Garden Inn 

Jack Wilson, DJ 

Friels Lumber 

Galls 

Zodiac 

Federal Resources 

FOP Lodge #108 

Blue Heron Golf Course 

Prospect Bay Country Club Golf Course 

 

Silver: 

Terrific Tans 

Shannon Hampton, Personal Trainer 

Increte of Maryland 

The Jetty 

EG Detailing 

Fisherman’s Inn Restaurant 

The Holiday Inn 

Doc’s Riverside Grill 

G&G Distributors 

Bridges Restaurant 

Pour House Pub 

Queenstown Collision 

Miltec UV 

Love Point Deli 

Ted’s Towing  

Economy Tree Service 

Ashley Family Limited Partnership 

Safeway 

O’Shucks 

Bronze: 

Beth Davidson, Thirty One 

Jasmine Jones, Scentsy 

Kenley & Case 

Katie Creates 

Steve Creason, 24/7 Tactical 

The Country Petaller 

Aundra Anderson, Fit with Aundra 

Zip’s Dry Cleaning 

L&L Liquors 

Katie Roberts, LuLaRoe  

Damsel in Defense 

Baker’s Liquors 

Winchester Liquors 

The Bucklin Family 

Queen Anne’s County                                      

Chamber of Commerce 

Duke Johnston Decoys 

Congratulations! 
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Registered Sex Offenders 
 

COMPLIANT - Sex offender has complied with all forms of law & limitation imposed on him/her 

If you have any information concerning any questionable activities of a Sex Offender  

please contact: Cpl. Shane Russell at 410.758.0770 ext. 1257  

All information will be confidential. 
As the date of the publication this list is up to date. You should contact the Queen Anne’s County Office  

of the Sheriff for any questions pertaining to Registered Sex Offenders, 410.758.0770. 

ARCHER, DANIEL BRIAN                                     307 ELM STREET STEVENSVILLE 

BAYNARD, TRAVIS           108 GADD DR CENTREVILLE  

BLANN, DONALD RAY                                         214 PERRYS CORNER ROAD GRASONVILLE 

BOWMAN, COREY           109 PEAR TREE POINT RD CHESTERTOWN 

BURRIS JR., JAMES RUSSELL                              5925 SUDLERSVILLE ROAD SUDLERSVILLE 

CLARKE, WILLIAM MICHAEL CHRISTIAN        2515 CENTREVILLE RD CENTREVILLE  

COOK, JAMES MICHAEL                                     449 GRASONVILLE CEMETERY ROAD GRASONVILLE 

CUTSHAW, DAVID CARTER                                604 WYE MILLS ROAD QUEENSTOWN 

EMBREY, WILLIAM LEE                                       433 LEGION ROAD MILLINGTON 

GALASSO JR., GREGORY ALAN                           2906 ELLICOTT DR CHESTER  

GOAD, JEFFREY            2608 MILLINGTON RD MILLINGTON  

GEYER, ZACHARY ALLAN                                   335 LONGFELLOW DRIVE CHESTERTOWN 

HARGETT, SEAN            3828 SANDYBEND RD MARYDEL 

HATCHER, ANDREW VINCENT                        115 QUINN RD GRASONVILLE 

KARRH, LEE             251 POPLAR SCHOOL RD CENTREVILLE 

KENNEDY, DANA           7024 CHURCH HILL RD CHESTERTOWN 

MADDOX, WAYNE                                              216 H ARRIS LANE STEVENSVILLE 

MILLER, ROBERT ALLEN                                  708 BAYSIDE DRIVE STEVENSVILLE 

OWENS, JASON ANDREW                               3040 CHURCH HILL ROAD CENTREVILLE 

PAPILON, BRADLEY PAUL                              210 GROFF ROAD MILLINGTON  

POLLARD JR., HENRY COLEMAN                   112 POLLARD LANE CHESTER 

REYNOLDS, RICHARD DANIEL                        104 STERLING LANE CHURCH HILL 

RICKET, RONALD EUGENE                           150 CHAR NOR BLVD  CHESTERTOWN 

ROBINSON JR., OMER FRANCIS                   215 VILLAGE DRIVE CHURCH HILL  

ROCHESTER, CHAD          325 FLAT IRON SQ CHURCH HILL  

SPELLER, MOUSIER          312 MAIN STREET STEVENSVILLE 

SHORTS, DONALD LESLIE                            1339 ROBERT STATION ROAD INGLESIDE 

SKIPPER, RICHARD           355 LONGFELLOW DR CHESTERTOWN 

STACKHOUSE, ROBERT         123 NEW ST CHURCH HILL  

STAFFORD JR., CLIFTON LEE                       111 FOURTH STREET CRUMPTON 

TELAK, DENNIS            205 TOWER DR STEVENSVILLE 

WALLACE, WILLIAM                                    210 CHURCH STREET SUDLERSVILLE  

WALLS III, JAMES NORMAN                       604 COSDEN ROAD BARCLAY  

WHALEN 3RD, JAMES VERNON                 118 MAIN STREET SUDLERSVILLE 

WHEELER, PATRICK BRANDON                  3200 LOVE POINT RD STEVENSVILLE  

WHITING, JAMES KENNEDY                       220 LITTLE KIDWELL AVENUE CENTREVILLE 
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 The Sheriff’s Resource Unit is tasked 

with providing security at 12 of the 

county’s 14 schools. The unit is comprised 

of a Sergeant, Corporal, and four School 

Resource Deputies. Two of the four School 

Resource Deputies are assigned to high 

schools while the other two are assigned to 

elementary and middle schools. In addition 

to protecting the county’s schools on a daily 

basis, the unit is responsible for agency’s 

marine unit, auxiliary unit, and handling 

special events throughout the county. The 

vast majority of the special events in the 

county are held on the weekends, which 

causes the members of the unit to often 

work long stretches of days to provide 

coverage at the schools during the week and 

events on the weekends.   

 In July 2017 the unit had a change of 

leadership; Corporal John Brockman was 

transferred into the unit as 2nd in Command 

to manage its operations. With the change 

of leadership and some restructuring, came 

different areas of focus and changes in 

enforcement strategies.  In previous years 

the unit was involved in several special 

enforcement initiatives outside the realm of 

school security or special events; in 2017 

the unit discontinued the special 

enforcement initiatives to focus primarily 

on the schools and events. This was still 

accomplished while losing personnel to 

retirement and resignations.  

 The structured changes of the unit’s 

enforcement strategies and areas of focus 

yielded excellent results. During this 

calendar year, In addition to school safety 

as well as criminal and traffic enforcement, 

The unit was tasked with working 319 

special events and over 100 school related 

events.  Additionally the unit attended over 

65 meetings, taught over 55 character 

counts classes, and attended over 80 days of 

training.  

 During this period unannounced K9 

Scans of schools were conducted, which 

resulted in several students being charged 

with Controlled Dangerous Substance 

violations which were located on school 

property. This solidified that the zero 

tolerance enforcement efforts of the School 

Resource Deputies were being noticed 

among the students and curbed destructive 

behavior. 

 During this period the Auxiliary 

Volunteer Deputy Program was also 

slightly restructured. The restructuring 

changed the leadership roles among the 

members and several policies.  Up to this 

point the Auxiliary Unit has eleven active 

members, who assist with a variety of tasks 

as directed by SRU Supervisors. The 

dedicated members of this unit combined 

for more than 2,000 hours of volunteer 

service. A new Auxiliary Deputy Training 

Program will be implemented in 2018 to 

provide much needed essential training for 

these volunteers to perform the tasks at 

hand.  

 School Resource Deputies sets up 

monthly informational display boards in 

each of their High School’s cafeteria during 

lunch shifts that have topics directly 

associated with crime prevention. The 

displays are tailored to youth crime 

prevention through positive decision 

making. School Resource Deputies works 

closely with the students of their schools to 

provide information that is appropriate with 

current trends the students are experiencing. 

Some of their monthly topics include safe 

dating to include date rape prevention, anti-

bullying, anti-drug, safe holiday shopping, 

and suicide prevention. 

 Special recognition for the Resource 

Unit was received during this timeframe. 

Dfc. Jennifer Aaron was awarded much 

deserved recognition from the Governor’s 

Office of Crime Control and Prevention for 

her outstanding efforts in Crime Prevention. 

Dfc. Aaron does a remarkable job in 

creating message boards and presentations 

for the students at the Kent Island High 

School. She is extremely passionate for the 

safety of the students under her care. 

Outstanding achievement!   

SHERIFF’S RESOURCE UNIT UPDATE 

In addition, the entire Resource Unit was recognized 

with a Crime Prevention Award from the American 

Society for Industrial Security for their efforts in school 

safety and criminal enforcement. The entire unit works 

every day to preserve order and protect life / property to 

provide a safe and secure environment for faculty, staff, 

and students at all Queen Anne’s County Public 

Schools. Excellent work!   
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 January 16, 2018 Queen Anne’s County 

Sheriff Gary Hofmann announced the 

creation of the Queen Anne’s County Sheriff 

Cadet Program. The main objective of this 

new program within the Queen Anne’s 

County Office of the Sheriff is to expose 

those recently graduated from or close to 

graduating from high school the opportunity 

to work in law enforcement before they 

enter the police academy at age 20 or 21.  

 “This Cadet program is something I am 

very excited about for the young adults of 

Queen Anne’s County who aspire to have a 

career in law enforcement as a police 

officer. I strongly believe this will give those 

young adults a real and meaningful 

experience to be prepared for the police 

academy when that time comes for them. 

Not only that, they will offer invaluable 

assistance to my agency and the Deputies 

that serve our community” said Sheriff Gary 

Hofmann.  

 The Queen Anne’s County Office of the 

Sheriff Cadet Program is a law enforcement 

apprenticeship program that will offer 

training and varied work assignments for 

persons between the ages of 18 and 21. 

The Cadet Program provides qualified men 

and women the chance to experience the 

challenges and personal rewards of a police 

career. Office of the Sheriff Cadets will earn 

an annual salary of $27,040 and be 

considered full time employees  

 “The new Cadet Program exemplifies the 

strong partnership between the Queen 

Anne's County Sheriff's Office and Queen 

Anne's County Public Schools. This program 

will afford our students and graduates the 

opportunity to establish a career in law 

enforcement, continue their post-secondary 

learning, and help to fulfill a workforce need 

right here in Queen Anne's County.” said Dr. 

Andrea Kane, Superintendent of Queen 

Anne’s County Public Schools. “My thanks 

go out to Sheriff Hofmann for his leadership 

in creating a win-win opportunity for the 

students and community of Queen Anne's 

County!”  

 Members of the Cadet Program will be 

tasked with a variety of duties to provide 

exposure to the many aspects of law 

enforcement including processing arrested 

individuals, fingerprinting, data entry, 

locating and verifying court paperwork such 

as warrants and summonses, responding to 

public inquiries, assisting the Duty Officer 

and Command Staff as needed, along with 

other duties as assigned. Cadets must 

successfully complete all the Deputy Sheriff 

entry level testing procedures during their 

employment, and will be required to further 

their education by taking and passing 

college level courses for credit.  

 "We are pleased to support the new 

cadet program in the Queen Anne's County 

Sheriff's Office.” said Stuart M. Bounds, 

Interim President of Chesapeake College. 

“Chesapeake's Criminal Justice Program 

provides the ideal preparation for the QAC 

cadets to begin their careers in law 

enforcement here on the Eastern Shore. We 

look forward to working with Sheriff 

Hofmann to aid development of new law 

enforcement professionals in Queen Anne's 

County."  

 Anyone wishing to apply for a Cadet 

Corps position should visit www.qac.org and 

click on employment to apply. Applicants 

can be 17 at time of application, but must 

be 18 at time of hire.  

 The Property and Evidence 

Section is supervised by Evidence 

Manager McCarthy, who has the 

responsibility for the control and 

accountability of all items 

submitted for safekeeping, 

analysis, or evidence. During 

2017, there were on average three 

thousand eight hundred (3,800) 

pieces of evidence or property 

held within the various storage 

areas of the Property and 

Evidence Section. Those items 

included seized currency, illegal 

drugs, jewelry, firearms, trace 

evidence, and many other types. 

During 2017, four hundred twenty 

three (423) items of evidence were 

purged, destroyed, or disposed of, 

as they were no longer needed for 

prosecution, or no longer of 

evidentiary value.  

     Twelve (12) firearms releases 

were conducted in 2017, with a 

total of forty five (45) firearms 

released to their owner. Those 

firearms were seized as evidence, 

seized pursuant to a civil order, 

recovered as found property, or 

recovered as stolen property.  

     During 2017, the Sheriff’s 

Office continued collecting 

unwanted prescription 

medications from the public. One 

hundred fourteen (114) pounds of 

prescription medications were 

collected during various 

initiatives, or dropped off at the 

Sheriff’s Office by the public. 

This year, used or unwanted 

syringes were also collected and 

disposed of, free of charge.  

     Evidence inventory of specific 

storage locations was conducted 

each month with a 100% 

accountability for all stored 

property. An annual independent 

audit of all property by the 

Administrative Services 

Commander was also conducted 

with 100% accountability. 

PROPERTY AND EVIDENCE 

Sheriff’s Office announces new cadet program 

 During the month of 

January Rommel Ace 

Hardware of Thompson Creek, 

Stevensville held a fundraiser 

to benefit the replacement fund 

for K9 Blek. Customers were 

able to take and buy raffle 

tickets to win a snow blower 

just in time for our recent 

nor’easters. The check was 

presented to Sheriff Gary 

Hofmann on March 26, 2018, 

from the staff pictured right is 

Judy Davidson, Brandon 

Mahlow and John Wright. We wanted to thank them for their continued support and 

recent contribution.  
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Our agency K9 Division is part of the Field Operations Division (Patrol).  

We have four K9 deputies who are each assigned to a patrol squad.  Cpl. 

Brad Martz and K9 Spike are assigned to shift group 4; Dfc. Chris Ahearn 

has two K9’s,  K9 Bella who is a Bloodhound and K9 Konar - assigned to 

shift group 3; Dfc. Piasecki and K9 Zora are assigned to shift group 2; Depu-

ty Joe Patikowski and K9 Drake are assigned to shift group 1.  We continue 

to assist patrol with calls for service. 

The following are division statistics so far for 2018: 

Pictured Above are K9 Handler Chris Ahearn and 

K9 Zora during a K9 Demo.  

 Scans – 54 

 Arrests – 27 

Money seized -  $1114 

Building searches-1 

Tracks/Trails - 2 

 The Office of the Sheriff for 

Queen Anne’s County provides 

Prompt, professional, and 

courteous service to the citizens 

of the County. The Patrol Unit is 

the largest Unit within the 

Agency. The Deputies that are 

assigned to this unit are 

scheduled to serve the County 

twenty-four hours daily and 

seven days a week. This 

includes weekends and 

holidays. This unit is made up of 

extremely professional police 

officers that strive to protect 

your communities day and night. 

This unit is unique and it is 

mission oriented. The Unit 

conducts various different calls 

of service to include traffic 

enforcement, drug enforcement, 

criminal investigations, and 

much more. The following is a 

list of activities that the Sheriff’s 

Patrol unit has accomplished 

since January 1, 2018. 
 Patrol Deputies completed a 

total of 4,554 calls for service to 

include traffic stops. These 

Deputies completed a total of 

283 reports for multiple types of 

offenses. Sheriff’s Patrol 

Deputies have completed 165 

Radar assignments, 76 traffic 

enforcement, and totaling 1,600 

traffic stops. Patrol Deputies 

have investigated 54 motor 

vehicle collisions on our County 

roadways. Speed is perhaps one 

of the Counties number one 

complaints and Patrol is active 

in assisting to resolve these 

complaints. 

 Over the past year, drug 

usage has risen to higher levels 

to include the use of Heroin 

combined with Fentanyl. This 

deadly combination has caused 

our Patrol Units to respond to 

numerous overdoses and in 

some cases, fatalities are the 

result. The Office of the Sheriff 

has trained and supplied our 

Patrol Units with the lifesaving 

drug called Narcan. This drug is 

administered through the nasal 

area and is used to counteract 

the effects of an overdose. This 

drug has assisted our deputies 

with saving lives of people that 

are struggling with the opioid 

addiction. Patrol Deputies have 

investigated 40 cases that 

resulted in one or more persons 

being charged with possession 

of a Controlled Dangerous 

Substance. 
 Patrol Deputies have 

responded to and investigated 

44 thefts, 1 Robbery, and 

investigated 10 Burglaries. 

Deputies are equipped with 

many tools to assist them in 

processing the crime scene. 

Deputies have the ability to 

photograph the scene, collect 

fingerprints, and in some cases, 

collect DNA. Patrol Deputies 

work in connection with our 

Criminal Investigations Unit. 

 The Office of The Sheriff for 

Queen Anne’s County has a 

Constitution Duty to the Circuit 

Court for Queen Anne’s County. 

Sheriff Deputies to include the 

Patrol Deputies are assigned 

the duty of servicing the Civil 

Process Papers of the Courts. 

During this first quarter, the 

Patrol Unit has assisted the 

Sheriff’s Courts and Civil 

Process units by servicing 118 

documents and completed 48 

attempted services. 

 P a t r o l  D e p u t i e s  a r e 

equipped with Body Worn 

Cameras. These devices are 

used to gain your trust that our 

men and women that are 

behind the badge are adhering 

to the Agency Policies and 

Procedures. The body-worn 

camera also affords our Patrol 

Deputies the protection from 

false complaints against them. 

The Office of the Sheriff for 

Queen Anne’s County has many 

different units that work a 

variety of different job functions. 

All work together to establish 

the mission of our Agency as a 

whole. 

 

Patrol Deputies handle over 

4,000 calls in just 12 weeks 
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Michael Jason Jolley 
 

Wanted for:  

Sex Offense 4th Degree                          

Assault 2nd Degree  

 

Lisa Ann Polly 
 

Wanted for:  

FTA  

Assault 2nd Degree 

 

Jesse William Ford 
 

Wanted for:  

FTA MDOP Over $1,000  

 

Dusty Jo Harris 
 

Wanted for:   

FTA CDS Possession Not Marijuana 

 

Benjamin Cody Lobos 
 

Wanted for:  

Burglary/Theft 

 

James Owen Harvey 
 

Wanted for:  

FTA  

Assault 2nd Degree  

 

Vanessa April Bradshaw 
 

Wanted for:  

FTA Driving without a required license 

 

Jennifer Elizabeth Harris 
 

Wanted for:  

FTA  

Theft  

 

Help your Sheriff Add These  

Fugitives To The List  of Captured Criminals!  
*VOP = Violation of Probation  FTA = Failure to Appear 
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Office of the Sheriff Staff Directory 

Sworn Personnel 
Aaron, Dfc. Jennifer   School Resource Deputy  1245  jaaron@qac.org 

Ahearn, Dfc. Chris   Uniformed Patrol/K9   1253  cahearn@qac.org 

Barlow, Dep. Marybeth  Uniformed Patrol     1963  mbarlow@qac.org 

Bassaro, Cpl. Maria   Uniformed Patrol     1237  mbassaro@qac.org 

Bennett, Dep. Dillon   Uniformed Patrol     1256  dbennett@qac.org 

Brockman, Cpl John    School Resource Deputy  1283  jbrockman@qac.org 

Burns, Dfc. Nate    Uniformed Patrol     1296  nburns@qac.org 

Bush, Dep. Darin    Uniformed Patrol     1284  dbush@qac.org 

Carnaggio, Dep. Chris  Uniformed Patrol     1274  ccarnaggio@qac.org 

Cooper, Dfc. Alex    Uniformed Patrol     1263  acooper@qac.org 

Creason, Dfc. Steve   Uniformed Patrol     1280  screason@qac.org 

Custis, Dep. Justin   Uniformed Patrol     1964  jcustis@qac.org 

Davidson, Sgt. Jeremy   Patrol Squad Supervisor  1273  jdavidson@qac.org 

Davidson, Dep. Ryan  Sheriff’s Resource Deputy  1269  rdavidson@qac.org 

Dickey, Dep Savanna  Uniformed Patrol     1960  sdickey@qac.org 

English, Sgt. Phil    Courts Services     1278  penglish@qac.org 

Fraser, Cpl. Stephen   Court Services     1292  sfraser@qac.org 

Gore, Dfc.  Steve    Criminal Investigations   1289  sgore@qac.org 

Green, Sgt. Chris    Patrol Squad Supervisor  1260  cjgreen@qac.org 

Goodman, Dfc. Eric   Uniformed Patrol     1211  egoodman@qac.org 

Hartmetz, Cpl. Chad   Uniformed Patrol     1294  chartmetz@qac.org 

Hampton, Sgt. Sean   Sheriffs Resource Unit   1251  shampton@qac.org 

Hogan, Dfc. Scott   Uniformed Patrol     1242  whogan@qac.org 

Jarrett, Dep Jordan   Uniformed Patrol     1244  jjarrett@qac.org 

Jones, 1st Sgt. Morris   Criminal Investigations   1212  mjones@qac.org 

Jones, Dfc. Mitch    Uniformed Patrol     1266  mcjones@qac.org 

Lewis, Dep. Jeff    Criminal Investigations   1953  jlewis@qac.org 

Layton, Sgt. Bruce    Patrol Squad Supervisor  1238  blayton@qac.org 

Lowery, Sgt. Troy    Patrol Squad Supervisor  1216  tlowery@qac.org 

Martz, Cpl. Brad    Uniformed Patrol/K9   1286  bmartz@qac.org 

Matthews, Dfc. Steve  Criminal Investigations   1921  smatthews@qac.org 

Matteson, Dep. Patrick   Uniformed Patrol     1957  pmatteson@qac.org 

Myers, Dep. Timothy   Court Services     1952  tmyers@qac.org 

Meyers, 1st Sgt. John   Patrol Squad Supervisor  1288  jmeyers@qac.org 

Neall, Dfc. Andrew   Uniformed Patrol     1279  aneall@qac.org  

Pack, Dep Lanard   Uniformed Patrol     1959  lpack@qac.org 

Parker, Dep George   Court Services     1951  gparker@qac.org 

Patikowski, Dep. Joseph Uniformed Patrol/K9   1962  jpatikowski@qac.org 

Piasecki, Dfc. Mike   Uniformed Patrol/K9   1258  mpiasecki@qac.org 

Prince, Dfc. Doug   Uniformed Patrol     1264  dprince@qac.org 

Rickard, Dfc. Jason    Criminal Investigations   1262  jrickard@qac.org 

Russell, Cpl. Shane    Uniformed Patrol     1257  srussell@qac.org 

Sackrider, Dep. Pete   Uniformed Patrol     1276  psackrider@qac.org 

Schwink, Dfc. Chris    Criminal Investigations   1261  cschwink@qac.org 

Schepleng, Dfc. Bill   Court Services     1272  wschepleng@qac.org 

Shawkey, Dep. Mark   Court Services     1958  mshawkey@qac.org 

Sewell, Dfc. George    Sheriff’s Resource Deputy  1265  gsewell@qac.org  

Steenken, Dfc. Larry   Court Services     1287  lsteenken@qac.org 

Saboury, Dep. Joseph  Chief Analyst      1221  jsaboury@qac.org 

Thomas, Dep. Eric   Uniformed Patrol     1965  ethomas@qac.org 

VanSant  Cpl. Amelia  Uniformed Patrol     1217  alopez@qac.org 

Walls, Dep. Dennis   Court Services     1254  dwalls@qac.org 



 

 

Sheriff Gary Hofmann, Sheriff of Queen Anne’s County 
 

sheriff@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1213 • Cell 443.496.1277  

 

Major Dwayne Boardman, Senior Commander 

dboardman@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1224 • 443.790.6072 cell 
 

Lt. Dwayne Embert, Administrative Commander 

dembert@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1215 • 410.490.2388 cell 

 

Lt. Earl “Duke” Johnston, Patrol Commander 

ejohnston@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1270  
 

Lt. Mark Meil, Support Services Commander/CIU 

mmeil@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1235 • 410.200.6558 cell  
 

Stephanie Jarrell, Executive Assistant • sjarrell@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1218 

Roxie Cross, Administrative Assistant II • rcross@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1200 

Amanda Darling, Administrative Assistant II  • adarling@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1214 

Elizabeth Pierson, Administrative Assistant II • epierson@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1234 

Kaarin Salisbury, Quartermaster • ksalisbury@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1226 

Kerriann McCarthy, Evidence Manager • kmccarthy@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1219 

Francis Roudiez, Office of Professional Standards/Human Resources • froudiez@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1923 

 
 

How do I obtain a Peace or Protective order?  
By going to the District Court, Phone # 410-819-4000. 

 

Who do I contact about my noise ordinance concerns?  
You can contact Sgt. Johnston 410-758-0770 x 1270 

 

How do I get a copy of a Police Report?  
Police reports are not automatically sent by our office you must request them in writing. We search police reports by case #, date or 

location. All reports are reviewed by the Lt. and must be closed before being mailed. This process may take 7-10 business days. 
 

Adult Reports: Cost: $10.00, per report.  

 

Juvenile Reports: Cost: $10.00, per report. Must include copy of birth certificate & photo I.D.; can only be requested in writing                               

by parents of Juvenile.  

 

Photographs: Photographs are released on a case by case basis. 

 

CD’s: $10.00, per disk   DVD’s: $20.00, per DVD 911 Tapes: Contact Dept of Emergency Services # 410-758-4500 

Frequently Asked Questions: 

QUEEN ANNES CO OFFICE OF THE SHERIFF CONTACT LIST 


